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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee
For the Agenda, click here.
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 27th April 2015 7pm at the Tirard Room, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton 
Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Gary Elliot




Cllr Les Bayliss (Chairman)
Cllr Peter Halse



Cllr Henry Brown  
Cllr John Taylor



Cllr Peter Corke






Cllr Vera Howard  

Cllr Caroline Kolek 






Cllr John Zarczynski

In Attendance
Cllr Roy Coombs
Member(s) of Public

One

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO

15/16
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Jackie Wadsworth. Apologies were received from non members Cllr Sharon Pavey.
15/17
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Peter Corke (P) – Trustee of Honiton Tourist Information Centre
Cllr John Zarczynski (P) – Trustee and Chairman of Honiton 55+ Centre
Cllr Henry Brown (P) – Trustee and member of Honiton 55+ Centre

Cllr Roy Coombs (P) – Trustee and member of Honiton 55+ Centre, member of Glen Conservation Group

Cllr Vera Howard (P) – member of Honiton Players

15/18 
To discuss list of cheques raised and to recommend approval to the Town Council

a)
January for £86,383.38

b)
February for £11,492.86

c)
March for £12,638.51

Cllr Taylor informed the Committee that he believed that standing orders had been breached when buying the Cinema equipment as the equipment cost over 30,000 and did not go out to tender.
The Town Clerk informed the Committee that funds were provided by the Friends of Beehive and grant from Devon County Council and East Devon District Council. The Town Council had approved the application for the Parishes Together grant which was then reviewed by a panel of District and County Councillors before approval was given. The Town Clerk also confirmed that the equipment was bought from an independent organisation which was not connected with the Beehive 

Cllr Elliot proposed that this be brought to the Internal Auditor’s attention as the equipment was already installed and it would cost more to have it taken out.
Cllr Kolek agreed and suggested that the auditor’s response be brought back for the Finance Committee.

Councillors also asked for clarification on payments to:

· Land Registry – both payments related to Miller’s Way, 

· Work on Church Hill – this involved cutting back the hedge and clearing up by the wooden seat,

· Website fee  - this payment was for annual hosting of website plus 4 email accounts and not the annual cost for maintaining the website, 

· Postage costs – the amount spent would not justify the additional cost associated with a franking machine.
· Mobile phone for the Market Manager – it was agreed that this be reviewed by the Street Market Committee.

Cllr Elliot proposed that the Committee recommend the cheque lists with the above caveat with 6 in favour and 2 abstentions.

Recommendation: The Town Council brings the breach of standing orders to the Internal Auditor’s attention and approve the cheque lists for January (£86,383.38), February (£11,492.86) and March (£12,638.51).

15/19 
To discuss and recommend approval to the Town Council Income & Expenditure Report for year end to 31 March 2015 
The following concerns were raised:
Cost of Internal Auditor – The Town Clerk explained that the Town Council had agreed to a 5 year fixed contract in 2012 and the terms of the contract for the Internal Auditor had highlighted that there would be an additional cost for every £1000 above £1million turnover and that this cost would be applied retrospectively.

Pension payments – The Town Clerk confirmed that due to the introduction of auto-enrolment all staff were entitled to pension and that the cost was likely to be higher in future years.
Cost of Legal advice – The Town Clerk provided a full breakdown of costs which included the advice regarding procurement and state aided processes, general advice including obtaining written confirmation following attendance at Town Council meetings, work on the 10 year lease and Service Level Agreement. The Town Clerk confirmed that a total of £4,171 plus VAT had been written off by Foot Anstey.
The Chairman proposed that the Committee recommend the income/expenditure report with 8 in favour and 1 against.
15/20
To review the Financial Regulations and to make a recommendation to Town Council to approve at its meeting in May.

Cllr Elliot informed the Committee that it had been highlighted that a more detailed process was required when authorising payments exceeding a certain amount, similar to raising a purchase order and that this should be done by members of the Council and not the Responsible Financial Officer.

Cllr Kolek proposed that the committee agree that the current Chair and Deputy Chair draft amendments to the Finance Regulations for Town Council approval in May 2015 This was unanimously agreed.
15/21
To review the Grant Applications and make recommendations to Town Council at its meeting in May
 

Cllr Kolek left the meeting

Members were reminded that funds were already put aside and agreed for Honiton Tourist Information Centre, Citizen’s Advice Bureau, Hot Pennies, Charter Day and Christmas Lights. It was agreed that each grant application be considered and that members bear in mind the policy that was previously agreed whereby the Council would try to support a few projects by providing the full amount requested rather than many projects by only providing a small amount of their original request.
The following Councillors had declared an interest and did not take part in the voting:

· Cllr Zarczynski

· Cllr Brown

· Cllr Corke

Cllr Kolek returned to the meeting

A total of £8,355 was available for grants and it was agreed to recommend to award the following:

· Honiotn 55+ Centre for £3,500

· Honiton Tourist Information for £4,655

· Headway, Devon for £200
The chairman suggested that contributions to Honiton Tourist Information be considered outside the scope of grant awarding in future years.

15/22
To review further details provided by the Internal Auditor regarding the scope of work carried out as part of his testing


The Town Clerk provided a copy of a chart detailing categories and the tests carried out within each category as an example of the scope of work carried out by the Internal Auditor.
It was agreed that the Town Clerk request that more detail be provided in the Internal Auditor’s report in line with the scope identified in the chart.
IT WAS AGREED that the meeting goes into Part B session to discuss matters of a confidential nature.  
The public and press left the room
15/23
To discuss and recommend the reconciliation report for the second quarter as per the advice from the internal auditor
General Account

January – Balance of £60,073.51 reconciled.

February – Balance of £60,675.49 reconciled.

March – Balance of £150,982.86 reconciled with a difference of £2 due to an error in VAT charged on an invoice which has been credited against the supplier.

Savings Account

January – Balance of £3,907.32 reconciled.

February – Balance of £3,907.49 reconciled.

March – Balance of £3,907.64 reconciled.

The committee reviewed the reports and it was agreed that they were all correct and that the Commitee recommends that they be ratified by the Town Council at the next meeting.
Recommendation: The Town Council ratifies the recommendation that all reconciled reports for January, February and March were correct.
15/24
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.12pm.
Cllr Bayliss, as Chairman thanked the Committee members.
Signed Chair

18th May 2015

